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wholesale suppliers to the Small Energy Service customers.”1  This is an accurate portrayal of potential electric 
market price volatility here in the ISO-NE area winter months.  A significant portion of New England electricity 
is generated with natural gas and during periods of extreme and/or extended cold weather, natural gas prices can 
spike, causing corresponding spikes in market prices for electricity.   

 
While Eversource’s market procurement proposal would not expose its small customer group to any 

such price volatility in real-time, those customers will be financially responsible for the actual energy costs 
through the energy service cost reconciliation process.  As the Company’s procurement proposal has customers 
continuing to pay a fixed six-month rate, if the portion of load acquired through such direct market participation 
was greater than the currently proposed single 12.5% tranche, there would be a correspondingly greater risk of 
over- or under- collections, which would then be collected through reconciliation.   

 
The DOE believes that this Commission directed utility self-procurement of a portion of small 

customer load should be considered an experiment only.  It is unclear what the specific data, information or 
experience the experiment is designed to collect.  It may be that the Company gains useful experience in such 
self-procurement as a result of this experiment.  However, the DOE believes that any such experience should be 
held in reserve as a contingency only to be used in the event of a future failed RFP procurement process.  

 
The DOE recommends that if the Commission approves the Company’s self-procurement process as 

filed, or in a modified form, it should do so only for the upcoming six-month rate period.  Following that six-
month period, the DOE recommends that there should be a period of at least twelve months for the Commission 
and parties to review lessons learned2, analyze the experience and any relevant data, and to discuss whether 
further direct market procurement participation is appropriate.  

 
Conclusion 

 
In conclusion, the DOE recommends that if the Commission approves the Company’s proposal to 

procure a single tranche representing approximately 12.5 percent of the Company’s energy for its small 
customer group via direct purchase and settlement in the ISO-NE Day Ahead and Real Time energy markets 
that it do so only for the Company’s next energy service period of August 2024 – January 2025.   

 
The DOE’s suggestions regarding the Company proposal should not be considered as open ended 

support for ongoing direct market procurement of this, or any, portion of the Company’s default energy service 
requirements.  

 

 
1 See Testimony of Littlehale and Chen at page 5 of 9, lines 11-16. 
2 “The actual costs of limited direct market participation may not be finally known until several months after the 
conclusion of the ES service period. This lag is due to ISO-NE hourly market pricing, market settlement lag, and the 
resettlement process for load volumes.” See Testimony of Littlehale and Chen at page 7, line 33 – page 8, line 2.  




